
One of the most gratifying tasks for SCALE 
partners has been putting all the pieces of 

the puzzle together so that everyone can finally see 
the picture. That emerging picture is one of profes-
sional partnerships working cohesively across the 
entire educational continuum. When you consider 
the historical context of education reform, the 
picture seems pretty amazing.

Traditionally, educators work independently of 
each other—K-12 teachers teach students, curricu-
lum developers write curricula, professors prepare 
future teachers. 
Not surpris-
ingly, this 
model is not 
conducive to a 
lot of coopera-
tion and trust 
between the 
parties over 
time. SCALE 
researchers 
report that 
misperceptions 
among educators and science, technology, engi-
neering and mathematics (STEM) faculty exist, 
and ultimately undermine K-20 partnerships and 
preservice and inservice instruction. 

To remedy this, SCALE works with science and 
math faculty, curriculum experts, and K-12 educa-
tors and teachers to first develop a common un-
derstanding, or vision, of science and math teach-
ing and learning. This is accomplished through 

focused group work where together all educators 
review the curriculum and standards, then develop 
a common agreement on the best methods for 
teaching and learning the material. Professional 
development sessions provide everyone with an 
opportunity to teach the material using an inquiry 
approach. Walking in someone else’s shoes helps 
college faculty to better understand teachers, 
and teachers to better understand college faculty. 
SCALE researchers have noted that work on 
science immersion established a more collabora-
tive and mutually enriching relationship between 
faculty and teachers.

An important “side effect” of college faculty 
involvement in immersion professional develop-
ment is that the faculty also learn ways to improve 
their own teaching. STEM faculty traditionally 
have relied on content-rich lectures as the primary 
way to teach their students. Inquiry is a new way 
of teaching and learning for many faculty. As co-
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facilitators, faculty must learn how inquiry works 
in the classroom in order to model the techniques 
for K-12 teachers. 

An assistant 
professor of 
earth sciences 
at Califor-
nia State 
University, 
Dominguez 
Hills, John 
Keyantash, 
participated 
in a science 
immersion 
institute two years ago and reported that he was 
influenced enough by the experience to change the 
way he teaches in his own college classroom: 

“One of the big payoffs is that I’ve become more 
aware of what the education research shows for 
different ways to learn. [Regarding an inquiry-
based approach,] I like to think of it as sort of 
turning a textbook on its head. I’ve tried to do that 
in my courses. I realized I could make lessons 
more dynamic… I do have a series of lessons that 
I changed for that reason…It takes a little bit of 
time to [revise course curriculum], but then I can 
sit back and say ‘yeah, that is better.’ [Even though 

students may be unaware of the modifications,] 
I have a basis for comparison, I knew the differ-
ence,” he said. “I saw the Immersion unit approach 
and realized this engages people—it’s learning for 
all ages, learning for people.” — August 2007
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For more information about the concepts and ideas discussed in this article, go to these links:

http://www.scalemsp.org/files/research/Reports/Hora_AERA_2007_paper.pdf

http://www.scalemsp.org/files/research/Products/Working_Paper_No_2007_02.pdf


